U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

Office of the Administrator 1101A

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

Washington, DC  20460

Via email: McCarthy.Gina@EPA.gov 
Re: Request for international action to restrict use of toxic chemicals in oil spill response 
Dear Administrator McCarthy,
I am writing to ask you to take proactive measures to prevent Canada from allowing the same toxic dispersants that poisoned Gulf of Mexico wildlife and Gulf Coast people during the 2010 BP Deepwater Horizon oil spill response. 

In July 2015 Environment Canada opened a rulemaking on product use in oil spill response. The Canadian rulemaking establishes a list of products that are likely to achieve a net environmental benefit without requiring any screening test or environmental monitoring to judge whether the product actually achieves a net environmental benefit. Environment Canada is proposing to allow interim use of two Corexit dispersants – EC9500A and EC9527A – the very same ones that EPA may be restricting or eliminating in the U.S. as part of its ongoing rulemaking. (EPA–HQ–OPA–2006–0090; FRL–9689–9–OSWER)
I support restricting use of toxic chemicals in oil spill response and banning products that contain known human health hazards – such as these Corexit dispersants. I am concerned that Canada’s proposal to allow these dispersants sets poor precedent may weaken EPA’s resolve to establish more stringent screening tests and environmental monitoring requirements as part of the U.S. rulemaking.

I am writing to ask you to encourage Environment Canada and the Canadian Minister of the Environment to develop a final rulemaking with screening tests and environmental monitoring requirements in place before any products are listed for use in oil spill response. Without stringent screening and monitoring protocols, it is impossible to determine what products are likely do more good than harm to people and the environment.

Sincerely,

NAME

CITY, STATE 
